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A message from the Board of Directors 

There are still complaints about the functioning of the gates, both coming in and going out of the park.  Both 

sets of gates have had new mechanisms installed.  The key issue seems to be the misunderstanding of HOW 

they are supposed to function.  There are signs and stickers on the bars instructing you to allow the car ahead of 

you to completely go through the gate before you follow.  This is to avoid tailgating which may allow an 

unwelcome intruder from entering the property behind you.  

 To avoid damage to your car: 

1. You must let the bar come down before you pass through the sensor.  It does not store multiple scans.  It 

 accommodates one car at a time.   

2. Likewise, when leaving the park, allow the gate to fully open before passing through to avoid the gate 

 possibly hitting your car.  Even if you are following someone out, stop to allow the gate to recognize 

 another vehicle leaving. 

 

 

I would like to thank the following residents for volunteering their time and applying to join the Homeowners 

Association Board of Directors.  A warm welcome to Victoria Stewart, Michael Baffone and Gail Reichert.  We 

look forward to working with you! 

 

I, along with fellow board members would like to thank David Hollifield, a Marine veteran, for his generous 

donation to complete our goal for the Veteran’s Honor Wall.   

 

 

 

Mike Bond 

President HOA 

 

 



 
 

   The Membership Drive is winding down, however, it’s never too late to become a  

   member.  Please consider joining or keeping your membership.  The only voice we have  

   is in numbers.  We greatly appreciate your support. 

    

  

 

   Our current basket will end on March 20th.  It’s a lovely Spring/Easter   

   Basket that’s sure to please all.  Tickets will be sold at all karaoke dates and HOA  

   meetings.  You can also purchase tickets by contacting Patti @ 618-363-4816 anytime.  
 

 
 
    The Membership Dinner will take place at the Annual Meeting on March  

    20th. Members can get complimentary tickets by contacting Patti Bond at   

    618-363-4816  until March 15th.  Tickets are required for the “dinner”.  This  

    event will start earlier than normal due to the multiple activities.   Dinner   

    menu is a “Picnic in the Park” featuring Fried Chicken, Potato Salad, Baked  

    Beans, Corn on the Cob, as well as assorted desserts and drinks. 

    DOORS WILL OPEN AT 5:00 * MEETING AT 5:30 * DINNER AT 6:00 

 
 

. 


